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Presidentės Corner 

Nathan Jenkins provided a very interesting demonstration using his 
homemade pole foot power lathe. Youngster knows how to hold a crowd 
with wry wit. Nearly 60 were in attendance and Nathan entertained all 
and had even a few brave souls try turning. Lot of laughs and cat calls at 
the volunteers.  

We also had the pleasure of Nathanõs father, Clyde, weaving some beauti-
ful baskets that several members purchased. Thanks to all. Phil Evans re-
cruited a talented family.  

Fred Williamson brought some new lighting for the video set up that 
seemed to work well with the new screen locations, and then operated the 
camera for the show. Thanks Fred and John OõNeil. I think Mars has some 
pictures of Tom Evans and Jim Oates hanging the screen and installing the 
air cleaner in the WSC room. We appreciate their hard work. 

Jimmy Guynn and sometimes helper Richard Landreth are finalizing the 
various insurance options for the club and will report next meeting on re-
sults. It has been time consuming. 

Someone at the meeting asked about a local source for General Finishes 
products. Youngõs Hardware in Staunton has all 3 types of the ARM-R-
SEAL Oil and Urethane Topcoat ($14-16/quart) and also has the 
Woodturners Finish ($30/quart).  

Until next time, please turn safely.  

Dennis 

 

 

The Wood Spinner is published monthly by the Central Virginia Woodturners.  

www.centralvawoodturners.org ;  Dennis Hippen: President  

Marsden (Mars) Champaign: Editor  mchampaign@ntelos.net  

About the cover:  Top: photo by Roger Chandler of his triangular  shaped bowl of cherry with 

an ebonized maple top.. Below: photo by Kirk McCauley of his Monticello mulberry bowl. 

Both pieces were shown in the CVW February Show & Tell 

http://www.centralvawoodturners.org
mailto:mchampaign@ntelos.net
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February 18, 2014 Minutes  

Crimora Community Center  

Central Virginia Woodturners Club (CVW)  

Officers:            Key Functional  Support Offices  

President -    Dennis Hippen    Audio -Visual -   John OõNeil 

VP of Programs ð  Phil Evans     Newsletter Editor -  Mars Champaign  

Second VP -   Jim Guynn     Store Manager -   Kirk McCauley  

Treasurer -    Richard Landreth   Librarian -     Matt Shapiro  

Secretary     Jim Kueck     Food Coordinator -   Fred Williamson  

             Web Master -    Tim Quillen  

             Skills Room Coordinator Jim Oates  

             VA Symposium Board  Tom Evans 

Attendance:  59, Members: 31, all officers were present  

New members recognized: Martha Davis, Bob Welch, and Seth Robinson  

Guests:  5 -   

The General Meeting:  

Dennis Hippen opened the meeting with his objective for the club: òHave more funó 

and turned the meeting over to Jim Guynn to introduce guests  

David Cohron, Brian Rogers, Paul Scheib, Bob Wise, Dave Robinson (Sethõs dad) 
 

Jim Guynn also reported on the ôPresidentõs Challengeõ initiative; Members are en-

couraged to donate turned pieces to the Club which are then placed in local busi-

ness for sale. Presently, The Cheese Shop in Stuarts Draft sells smaller (~6ó) bowls, natu-

ral edge pieces in the $40.00 price range including a  xx% commission with the rest  

placed in our general fund.  
 

Treasureõs Report: 

Richard Landreth gave the treasurers report. He reminded all that dues are due and 

are $25 for individuals and $40 for family memberships.  To date there are 63 

paid members vs. 86 at the end of 2013. Those who have not paid their dues for 

2014 are encouraged to do so as soon as possible.  

Richard then reported on the Tee shirts and hat sale options:  

Short Sleeve Tee  ...$  8.50,  Long Sleeve Tee...$11.50,  Red Ball Cap...  $10.00 

(Continued on page 4) 
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Those in attendance at the meeting were asked to sign up and request the sizes and 

quantity shirts and hats to help identify what should be ordered .  

Jim Oates gave an update on the mentoring session which had 6 attendees and 5 

mentors on Feb 8th.  He also thanked members for their donations to the Denny Martin 

Skills Improvement Room. The next sessions will be March 8 th and April 12 th ð (second 

Saturday of each month.)  
 

Dennis pointed out the library survey that Matt Shapiro is using to improve the library.  
 

The Virginia Symposium is September 13 -14. Dennis has received a request for 5 de-

monstrators from the club to participate.  This will include free entry to the Symposium.  

He also reminded us that the cancellation policy is the meeting will be canceled if Au-

gusta County schools are closed.  A notice will be emailed out that day and if no 

email you can call the contact number in the club brochure.  

Tim will place the schedule of events on the web site as they are scheduled.  

We are still working on the liability insurance and are considering incorporation.  
 

Show and Tell:  
 

Phil Evans brought in 4 large (even for 

Phil) walnut bowls all with natural edges 

and nice color variations in sap and 

heart wood grain. ( Photo by David 

Rhodes)  

Jason 

Levinson 

showed 

a nice 

platter and a natural edge bowl both from a cherry 

burl. Jason also discussed a well hidden plug in the 

bottom of the bowl.  ( Photo by David Rhodes ) 
 

Don Voas concentrated his efforts in maple with a 

20ó French rolling pin from ambrosia silver maple; a 

smaller sugar maple bowl; two platters, one of Mossy 

Creek Presbyterian Church Spalted sugar maple and 

(Continued from pag 

(Continued on page 5) 
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the other from Monticello ôholeyõ maple; and three deli-

cate bells of silver maple, sugar maple and cherry. Photo, 

right, by David Rhodes . 
 

Mars Champaign  showed one of 

two unfinished bread knives he is 

working on in maple and walnut.  

Photo, left, by David Rhodes . 

Kirk McCauley  showed a large 

natural edge bowl of Stratford Hall 

hickory, a couple of 

duck calls along with a 

Monticello tulip poplar 

Champagne flute with 

which to celebrate his 

potential TV career. He also had a stunning 

Monticello mulberry flat bowl ( see this issueõs 

cover ñed).  Kirk reached into his bag of tricks 

and showed his first attempt at a geometric 

shape as demonstrated at the January meet-

ing. The triangular shape was made from Stark 

Smithõs walnut and the lid from Monticello tulip 

poplar. Kirk said Mike Sorge need not be con-

cerned about competition in this market from 

him. The spinning points of the shape at high 

speed were pretty 

nerve racking, a re-

minder for us all to re-

spect the wood every 

time we mount a 

piece no matter the 

shape.  Triangular 

shape photo by Kirk McCauley  

Jim Oates  showed a Chock Full oõ Nuts can which held his 

spare chuck jaws and screws. Jim Turned two wood 

ôbucketsõ to fit into the can holding the jaws around the edg-

es and the screws in the centers. The buckets are mounted 

on a threaded rod ( Photo, right, by David Rhodes) which 

(Continued from page 4) 

(Continued on page 6) 


